
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Request 
 
1. Please can you provide a copy of the study conducted for Wigan Council by 

PSL Plan in respect of Wigan Flashes? 
 
2. Could you also advise the cost of this? 
 
3. As land is being sold off at the flashes can you advise if this study is still 

relevant, being used to base decisions on?   If not, have any other studies been 
done since theirs was produced? 

 

Response 
 
1. We assume that due to the reference to PSL that the FOI relates to the 

Pennington Flash Nature Reserve masterplan commission. PSL were part of 
the team led by The Environment Partnership who delivered the commission. 
The document at this stage is for internal use only pending Authority sign off. 

 
2. The commission was funded through UKSPF at a value of £30,000  
 
3. The Council are not undertaking any process to dispose of any assets affecting 

Pennington within their control.  We are aware that Peel Holdings have taken 
to market land that they control. 

 
No further studies have been commissioned since the masterplan study. 

 


